
MINISTRY OF PUBLIC WORKS 

ROAD TRAFFIC ACT 1947 

TRAFFIC ORDER NO: 125/2024 

BERMUDA TRIATHLON ASSOCIATION/ LIBERTY TRIATHLON ON SOUTHSIDE ROADS 

SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 3Ro, 2024

The Ministry of Public Works wishes to inform motorists that the Bermuda Triathlon Association will be
holding a road race on Sunday, November 3rd, 2024 between the hours of 2:00 pm and 4:00 pm. The
following roads will be affected:

RACE ROUTE: Commencing at the Car park at Clearwater Beach proceed in a northerly direction
along Cooper Island Road. At the roundabout of Cooper Island Road, Pepper Hall
Road and Southside Road take the first exit (i.e. left) then travel in westerly 
direction along Southside Road. A traffic cone will be placed in the middle of 
Southside Road before the junction of Southside Road and Tommy Fox Road, which
is for cyclists to make a 'U' Turn. Cyclists will then return in an easterly direction
along Southside Road back the same way to the roundabout with Cooper Island
Road and Pepper Hall Road and will take the third exit (i.e. right turn) before 
continuing along Cooper's Island Road in a southerly direction along Cooper Island
Road to complete the first lap. Racers will either complete two (2) or four (4) laps.

TRAFFIC CONTROL: The triathlon will commence on Sunday, November 3rd, 2024, at 2:00 pm and is
expected to conclude by 4:00 pm. All motorists are expected to use caution and to
avoid collisions with race participants. The race route will be under the control of
Police Officers and Race Marshals. Motorists must follow the instructions from the
Police Officers and Race Marshals to assist with traffic control for this event.

ROAD CLOSURES: 

PARKING: 

The following roads will be closed during the race: 
Southside Road from tommy Fox Road to Pepper Hall Road 
Cooper Island Road from Southside Road to Clearwater Beach Park

There will be no parking restrictions for the triathlon. Motorists are permitted to park in 
designated parking bays along any part of the race route. Additionally, motorists must not
block the race route or impede the participants.

The Ministry of Public Works wishes to encourage the full cooperation of the motoring public and
apologises for any inconvenience that may result. Should there be any questions regarding this event,
please direct queries to the attention of the race representative, Geoff Smith, 747-2302.

In addition, the Bermuda police are hereby authorised to "Close off' streets or portions of streets and
authorise parking as the Commissioner of Police decides.

Dated this Jo �ay of October 2024

By Order
Lt. Col. the Hon. David A. Burch, OBE (Mil), ED, JP, MP
Minister of Public Works


